
Stafford Garden Club 

Friendship through Gardening 
9:30am Thursday, 20th February 2025 

Our speaker for February is Helen Rattenbury.  Her topic is 
“Upcycling in the Garden”.  As well as being an expert on 
Geraniums and Pelargoniums, Helen has many novel and 
interesting ways of recycling plastic, glass and metal waste into 
useful and attractive objects.  

 
 

Where:  The OES Hall, cnr Kitchener Rd and 
Bohland St, Kedron.  
When: The third Thursday of every month (Feb to 
Nov). We meet at 9.30a.m., to have a cuppa, buy 
from the excellent plant stall and view displays. Our 
meeting starts at 10 am.   

Email:  staffordgardenclub@gmail.com 
Stafford Garden Club Brisbane is on Facebook. 

Visitors are always welcome. 
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